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Our ref: DOC21/809011 

Your ref: SSD-5300-Mod-3 

 

 

Christopher Fraser 
The Department of Planning,  
Industry and Environment 
E-mail: Christopher.Fraser@planning.nsw.gov.au  

 

    

 

Dear Mr Fraser 
 
Subject: Major Projects – New Request for Advice - (SSD-5300-Mod-3) (Wollongong City) 
 
Thank you for your email of 8 September 2021, notifying the Department of Planning, Industry and 
Environment – Environment, Energy & Science (EES) of the public exhibition of the Modification 
Application and Report for the Kembla Grange Resource Recovery Facility (SSD-5300-Mod-3). 

We have reviewed the above documents and have no comments on the proposed modification to 
extend the operating hours of the facility, which also involves changes to the distribution of traffic 
and the receival of additional waste categories to the facility, as well as upgrades to lighting for the 
roadway, carpark and outdoor work area. 

If you have any questions about this advice, please do not hesitate to contact Haley Rich, Senior 
Conservation Planning Officer, via haley.rich@environment.nsw.gov.au or 4224 4166. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Chris Page      15/09/2021 

Senior Team Leader, Planning (Illawarra) 

Biodiversity and Conservation Division 
 
 


